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Dear parents/carers, 
Enjoy reading about some of our school super stars and school news below. 
 
Rounders Tournament 
On the 4th of June, our 
Y5 children took part in 
an exciting rounders 
tournament. They joined 
27 other teams from lo-
cal schools for a fun-
filled day of sport and 
team-work. 
Although there was 
nervous energy at the start, the children were full of enthusiasm to take part. 
As the tournament progressed, their confidence grew and it was fantastic to 
see how quickly the children picked up new skills and strategies. Each match 
offered a new opportunity to learn, improve and support each other. By the 
end of the morning, the children were playing with real team work and determi-
nation. The atmosphere was full of energy and positivity. Above all, the chil-
dren had a lovely time.  
Well done to all our Y5 players for their enthusiasm and fair play. Thanks to for 
Miss Bingle and Mrs Hyde for organising the team. 
 
Special Award Winners 
Each year we are delighted to hold a special award assembly for children who 
have consistently shown strength of character and commitment.   
Conor was celebrated as the winner of the Endeavour Shield 2025. The staff 
team are consistently impressed with Conor’s hard work and resilience—he 
quietly gives his best to all he does. He approaches a challenge with open-
ness and readiness. A worthy winner. 
We also celebrated Sakura for her passion and commitment in sport—she is 
an enthusiastic swimmer (1,500M), competitive roller skater as well as keen 
participant in athletics competitions. She won an open meet recently by throw-
ing 6.86M in shot put—impressive! We 
know the positive impact sport makes to Sa-
kura and the way she plays with a competi-
tive and fair spirit. Well done Sakura for win-
ning the Robinson Cup 2025. 
Finally we celebrated Charlie as he won the 
School Values Cup 2025. Charlie lives out 
our school values. He includes others and is 
a good friends to all. He loves a challenge 
and shows curiosity in how the world works. 
He acts with strength and responsibility— 
speaking truthfully and doing jobs responsi-
bly. Well done Charlie! 



May Monarch 
Congratulations to Evan who was select-
ed by the children to be May Monarch 
2025—he is a worthy winner who consist-
ently shows kindness and cooperation.  
The celebration at the end of term was 
lovely. The attendants and the country 
dancers all supported and celebrated the 
May monarch brilliantly. Well done to the 
parents who joined in with the country 
dancing too. Mrs Trim (chair of Governors) led the crowning really well and commented on the lovely 
community feel of the celebration.  
Evan is planning activities to help Class 1 to develop our school values and will work the children this 
term.  
Thanks to Mrs Parsons/Mrs Williams for taking the photographs, the PA for providing refreshments and 
to all the adults/children who helped put away the staging after the event—we are really grateful to you. 
 
Staffing 
As you know, Mrs Burns will be retiring at the end of this year and we wish her well as she leaves 
teaching after 37 years (13 years at Eastington). 
We recently interviewed for the September teaching position in our school and are delighted to have 
appointed Ms Anna Moore. Ms Moore is an experienced teacher who has a passion for writing. Ms 
Moore will be visiting the school over the coming term so she is familiar with the children & staff, as well 
as understanding our school values, planning & pedagogy. I know you will offer her a warm Eastington 
welcome when you see her. 
 

Diary Dates 
Summer Term 6 
June 2  Start of Summer Term 6 for children 
   PGL week for Y6 children 
June 4th  Rounders – Y5 
   C3 Well-Being sessions with Atlas Sports start 
June 6th  Sept 2025 Reception children weekly transition sessions start 
June 11th  African Drumming workshops for KS2 classes 
June16th  LIFE IS A BEACH environment workshops—all classes 
June 20th   PA Frozen Friday ice-lolly sale after school 
June 23rd  Cotswold Farm Park—Educational visit for Reception 
June 25th  Quad Kids Sport Event—TBC 
June 26th  Final swim for C3 
June 29th  Summer Duck Races—please keep this day free to help & enjoy with us 
June 30th  Last week of clubs 
July 7th  Sports Day—please keep the afternoon free to help and enjoy with us 
July 9th  Y5 Theatre trip: Wizard of Oz—TBC 
July 14th  Reserve Sports Day—please keep the afternoon free to help and enjoy with us 
July 17th  10am: Y6 Leavers assembly to Y6 parents  
July 18th   Theatre Play Company onsite—Treasure Island 
   PA Frozen Friday—ice-lolly sale after school 
   Last day of term for children  
  
Thank you for your ongoing support,    
Zoe Avastu             Aiming high…..together 


